
This week, Year 4 had a fantastic time exploring the
beautiful New Forest during their stay at Tile Barn.
The children took part in a variety of exciting
activities, including climbing, archery and
orienteering. They thoroughly enjoyed the
experience and have returned full of stories about
their adventures.

UPCOMING EVENTS
Next week:

22nd - KS2 - Flu immunisations

23rd - Year 2 Geography Shuttle Trip

24th - Reading in Class - 8.35 - 8.55 - Your    weekly
opportunity to read in class with your child.

25  - 1:30pm Open Afternoon for prospective new
EYFS parents

th

26th - Years 1 - 6 - Individual Photos

WEEKLY HIGHLIGHTS

A WELCOME MESSAGE

YEAR 4 - TILE BARN RESIDENTIAL
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NEWSLETTER

“Pupils are proud to show the
school’s values of resilience,

respect and teamwork .”

Copnor Primary School Ofsted
Report - July 2025

Welcome once again to our weekly round up of
life at Copnor Primary School. Year 4 have
returned from a fantastic residential at Tile Barn
where there were lots of new experiences for the
children. They have all returned rather tired but
exhilarated from all the fun! KS1 were
superheroes when they had their flu
immunisations this week. Finally, sporting
endeavours wise,  Year 4 have had a taster session
for Dodgeball and Year 1 have continued their
cricket coaching. Roll on the adventures of next
week!

Enjoy the sunshine this weekend!

Matt Johnson
Headteacher
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QUOTE OF THE WEEK



Mary
Rose

Victory Alliance Warrior

KS1 97.53% 96.55% 92.28% 93.28%

KS2 92.89% 98.48% 96.97% 92.83%

GOLDEN CHILD Year Group Class Golden Child

1

Adeola Elliot

Field Zakariyya

Gravett Mariam

2

Nightingale Hudson

Austen

Seacole Presley

3

Adele Prince

Sheeran Blossom

Styles Eva

4

Thompson Mohammed

Rickman Arty

Elba Samuel

5

Banksy Bradley

Hockney Max

Lowry Temiloluwa

6

Holmes Owain

Hamilton Isla

Brownlee Alfie

ATTENDANCE YELLOW PHOTOS

Congratulations to Mary Rose in KS1 & Victory in
KS2, the winners of the Attendance Cups this week.

The school photographers will be in school next
week on Friday 26th September  to take individual
photos of Years 1 - 6. Please can you ensure that
your child comes to school in their school uniform
on this day even if it is your PE day. Children will
change after their photograph into their PE kit. 

I am delighted to share the
names of this week’s Golden
Children:

KS1 and KS2 have all been recognised as someone who works
well with others to achieve a common goal.



CONGRATULATIONS CONGRATULATIONS

Logan Roman
Logan auditioned for the Christmas pantomime at
New Theatre Royal and has successfully got the
part of one of the seven dwarfs in this year's
production of Snow White. He will be in all shows
throughout December. Wow Logan! What an
exciting few months you will have rehearsing and
then performing. We wish you all the best of luck!

On Sunday Roman took part in a 5k Colour Dash for
Portsmouth Hospital Charities. Our donations went
to the ICU department who looked after his Auntie.
It was a mix of running, jogging and walking over
different terrains and clouds of bright paint. He
crossed the finish line running to collect his medal.
Well done Roman - a fantastic achievement!

Here at Copnor Primary School, we love hearing about all your children’s achievements
outside of school and we love to share and celebrate  them with our school community.
Please keep sending them in to us!

Portsmouth is celebrating Catch the Bus Month in style with free bus travel every Saturday and Sunday in
September! 
As part of the Portsmouth Bus Service Improvement Plan, Portsmouth City Council has collaborated with
local bus companies First Bus South and Stagecoach Bus to offer free travel on all services when you get on
the bus within the Portsmouth boundary. 
Travel for free on 6, 7, 13, 14, 20, 21, 27, and 28. Whether you're heading to the shops, meeting friends, or
exploring the city, it's the perfect opportunity to give the bus a go and see how convenient it can be! 

Find out more: https://travel.portsmouth.gov.uk/public-transport/freebus/ 

FREE BUS TRAVEL

https://travel.portsmouth.gov.uk/public-transport/freebus/
https://travel.portsmouth.gov.uk/public-transport/freebus/


THANK YOU TO WINNERS CHAPEL INTERNATIONAL
A huge thank you to Winners Chapel International Portsmouth who have very kindly
fundraised and donated £300 to our school to support the children's experiences at
school. The money will go towards enhancing the children's play equipment at
lunchtime.

REMINDERS

A polite reminder to please label your child’s uniform to ensure its
safe return, should it be left in places around the school!

Please may we continue to encourage you to keep reading with your child at
home and recording it in their Reading Records. These are looked at every
week and celebrated in class.

Please may we ask that you look at the dinner options with your
child and pre-book their dinner where possible. The menu can be
found on the school website:

https://copnorprimary.co.uk/our-school/lunch-menu/

https://copnorprimary.co.uk/our-school/lunch-menu/


UPCOMING OPEN DAYS

Please use the link below to book. There is a google form on the page to complete to book your place:

https://copnorprimary.co.uk/new-entrants/

https://copnorprimary.co.uk/new-entrants/


THRIVING IN THE DIGITAL AGE WORKSHOPS



KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE ONLINE 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WAKEUP
WEDNESDAY, National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through
all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are safe online.


